
AdviceUK Consultation Response - Office of the 

Immigration Services Commissioner (OISC) 

The Office of the Immigration Services Commissioner (OISC) regulates the 

provision of immigration advice and services throughout the UK, registering 

organisations and immigration advisers. At present, no registration fees are 

paid by non-fee charging organisations. 

 

118 AdviceUK member organisations are currently regulated by the OISC. The 

vast majority make no charges for the advice they give, with just 12 

organisations making charges for some provision, usually low-cost fixed fee 

services set up to cover gaps left by cuts to legal aid. 

Between 14 March and 5 June 2024, the OISC, together with the Home 

Office, consulted on the following proposals: 

 Charging both organisations and individual advisers for registration. 

 Charging both organisations and individual advisers in the non-fee 

charging sector, including charity-based services. 

 Making it possible to introduce additional charges for different types of 

regulatory activity. 

AdviceUK has responded to highlight: 

 The significant financial pressures facing AdviceUK members giving 

immigration advice, with reduced public sector spending, increased 

competition for limited grant funding, and ongoing cost of living 

pressures. 

 The negative impact these proposals are likely to have on the numbers 

of organisations able to sustain immigration advice services, particularly 

smaller, community-based organisations. 

 The negative impact these proposals are likely to have on the advice 

sector workforce, where AdviceUK members tell us that it is increasingly 

difficult to recruit and retain suitably qualified staff. 

 The positive opportunities there are for the OISC to work with the not-

for-profit advice sector, and how different approaches could be found 

to reducing the costs of regulation and improving its effectiveness. 



The OISC will be publishing its response to the consultation, alongside any 

changes to the fee structure in due course. AdviceUK has indicated that it is 

willing to share further evidence with the OISC. 

If you would like to contact us about this work, or share your own views or 

responses to this consultation, please contact Influencing via our Contact Us 

page. 

  

 

https://www.adviceuk.org.uk/about/contact/
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